
PACT AGM - Wednesday October 7th 2020 at 7.30pm on Zoom
Present
Directors: 
John Bodger (Chair), Christine Sutherland (Secretary), Chris Cant, 

Geoff Rockliffe-King, Lucy Teather, Malcolm Carruthers, Peter Simpson
Other members:  Jaki Bell, Nigel Jenkins, Richard Waller, Julie Stebbings, Joan Robinson, 
Liz Jablonski
Others:   
Dori Henderson, Ali Ross, Viv Tunnadine
1
Apologies for absence
Philip Sturgess (Treasurer), Cecilia Hewitt, Frances Bell, Lynn Barnes, Virginia Taylor
2
Receipt of Accounts 

The Secretary presented the accounts and Treasurer’s report for the year ended 31/3/20. 
In response to a question: On 31/03/20, out of the total of £5,941.60 in the PACT bank accounts, £2198.27 was earmarked to the Penrith Community Gardeners. Malcolm Carruthers proposed accepting the accounts and Geoff Rockliffe-King seconded, all agreed.

The accounts have been inspected and the report prepared once again by Jo Heeley, who has not made any charge for this work. Jo will submit the accounts to HMRC and Christine will submit them to the Financial Conduct Authority (FCA). Thanks were expressed to the Treasurer Philip Sturgess and Jo Heeley for their work in preparing the accounts. We ask Christine to write to Jo to pass on our thanks.
3
Chairman’s Report 

John Bodger presented his report for the year (attached). 
4
Election of Directors
Tania Barnes stepped down from her role as a Director during this year and Chris Cant is stepping down now. We thank them both for their contributions. 
APPOINTMENT OF THREE DIRECTORS

Longest-serving Director stepping down as required by the constitution but happy to be           re-elected – Malcolm Carruthers
One nomination before the meeting – Frances Bell
One nomination during the meeting – Richard Waller
All three were proposed by Peter Simpson, seconded by Nigel Jenkins and unanimously appointed. 
5
Election of Officers 
Chairman: John Bodger, Treasurer: Philip Sturgess, Secretary: Christine Sutherland. 
All were proposed by Peter Simpson, seconded by Malcolm Carruthers and elected unopposed. by the board members. 

John Bodger agreed to continue in the role for one more year. All three were thanked for their service and for continuing in their roles.
6
PACTs role in the Zero Carbon Cumbria project 
Geoff Rockliffe-King gave an outline of the ZCC project. More information can be seen here: https://www.penrithact.org.uk/news/national-lottery-funding-announced-climate-action-cumbria   and further details of PACT’s part in it will be circulated.
The meeting was followed by an entertaining visit from Kieran Macfadzean, Jaki’s colleague at CAfS, in the guise of Donald Trump.
The next PACT Board Meeting/ informal meeting will be on Thursday October 22nd 

 at 7.30pm on Zoom.
